SCCOT

South Carolina
Department of Transportation

January 11, 2016

Mr. Charles A. Rey
1183 Club Way
Hardeeville, SC 29927

RE: Letter dated December 30, 2015, Cross Island Parkway

Dear Mr. Rey:

Thank you for your letter of December 30, 2015 to the Honorable Nikki R. Haley, Governor of
South Carolina. In reference to the second notice of violation on the Cross lsland Parkway (CIP) toll
facility occurring October 8, 2015, the following information is offered. The information has been
reviewed relative to the account and all violations have been resolved. | trust this is helpful and
apologize for any inconvenience.

The September 3, 2015 and October 8, 2015 violations were addressed in my response on
December 15, 2015. Unfortunately, the second notice to pay outstanding tolls was already in the
mailing stage by the outside vendor responsible for violations. The violation notice and SCDOT's
reply simply crossed in the mail.

Again, | trust this resolves the matter in final and please feel free to contact me directly
concerning any issues at the Cross Island Parkway Facility at 803-737-6218.

Sincerely,

Roy Toison
Director of Innovative Finance/Tolls

MD/clb

cc: The Honorable Nikki R. Haley, Governor of South Carolina
The Honorable Tom Davis, The Senate of South Carolina
The Honorable William G. “Bill” Herbkersman, House of Representatives
Christy A. Hall, SCDOT Interim Secretary of Transportation
Brian W. Keys, SCDOT Deputy Secretary of Finance and Procurement
Anthony DePodesta, Cross Island Parkway Program Manager
Marge Dorey, SCDOT Director of Toll Operations
Alison Phillips, SCDOT Legislative Coordinator
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